

SBHC Newsletter

SBHC Ladies Lead the Way!

The first half of the 2018/2019 season saw great success for the Ladies 2s and Ladies 3s, both leading their respective leagues.

As the mid-season break approaches the Ladies 2s are undefeated in their last 10 games, whilst the Ladies 3s haven't lost in 9.

This is a fantastic achievement for both teams and is a result of hard work on and off the pitch by all L1 and L2 players. A special mention goes to coaches **Tom**, **Holly** and **Luce** who do an awesome job coaching the ladies sides each week. Well done ladies, keep it up!

New Code of Conduct

SBHC relies on the goodwill of its volunteers and the time they dedicate each week. To ensure we maintain a sound club culture we set standards of behavior which must be upheld by all involved. This includes all coaches, managers and volunteers.

That's why we've updated the Code of Conduct for 2018 and published on Pitchero. So if you're a coach, manager or volunteer, please the take time to read the document. You'll find it under Information > Documents > Codes of Conduct

Recruitment Coordinator needed!

Has anyone noticed all the new houses popping up around Wokingham and Bracknell?

SBHC wants to reach out to our new neighbours with a view to attract more members, but we need a helping hand. The role of Recruitment Coordinator is about exploring new ways to reach the local community, developing materials, coordinating the communications and working with the playing section to ensure we welcome new players with open arms.

If you feel you can help, please visit Pitchero and go to Information>Documents> Volunteering for the role details

Winning Start for New U18 Mixed Squad

SBHC have launched a new U18s Mixed squad this season who came away winners in a 1-0 victory away from home against Camberley and Farnborough.



Josh Chapman scored the side's debut goal with a short corner deflection from Alice Russell's strike. The team played some excellent hockey, showing great potential ahead of their return fixture on 10 February 2019.

Carole Stanger formed the team with coaching support from Paul Harvey. A massive thank you goes to Carole and Paul on developing what promises to be a very successful young side.

Umpiring: The Basics @ Cantley Park

More and more people are picking up a whistle on a Saturday and umpiring games – which is a massive help. So thank you to all our umpires!

That's why in January 2019, we are hosting an evening of learning about the basics of umpiring at Cantley Park. We'll cover your role, positioning, rules, signaling and much more. Exact date TBC!

Oh and there's a **free drink** and nibbles included too, so don't miss out!

Member of the month!



This month's SBHC member of the month is **Aneesa Rashid**. Aneesa has developed tremendously over the past two seasons, progressing from L4s to becoming a savior between the sticks for the L2s this season. Despite studying hard for GCSEs Aneesa often volunteers to play two games on a Saturday, showing the L1s what she's capable of! Well done Aneesa, your development and commitment to the Ladies section has been fantastic!



Want to share a story in next month's Newsletter? Email: n.king10@ntlworld.com